
                                                                                            
 

The Honourable Sean Fraser, P.C., M.P. 
Minister of Immigration, Refugees and Citizenship 
Government of Canada  
Minister@cic.gc.ca 
 

December 21, 2021 
  
Re: CAPIC Supports Recently Announced Mandate 
 

Dear Minister, 
  
On behalf of the Canadian Association of Professional Immigration Consultants 
(CAPIC), I would like to share our organization’s support of your recently announced 
mandate. CAPIC believes this mandate will strengthen Canada’s immigration system 
and improve the immigration process for newcomers.  
 
CAPIC supports the items outlined in your mandate, including the following: 
 

• Continued implementation of the 2021-2023 Immigration Levels Plan, 

• The reduction of application processing times, 

• Supporting small- and medium-size communities through the expansion of the 
Rural and Northern Immigration Pilot, implementation of the Municipal Nominee 
Program and making the Atlantic Immigration Pilot a permanent. 

 

As an authority in the immigration industry, CAPIC is happy to work with your 
department on achieving the goals set out in your ministerial letter. Immigration and 
citizenship consultants have a unique and vital understanding of Canada’s immigration 
system, and our organization is a resource available to your department as your team 
accomplishes its mandate.  
 
We look forward to working with you to strengthen and improve Canada’s immigration 
system and would be happy to meet with you at your earliest convenience in 2022. 
  
Sincerely,  
 

Dory Jade, C. Dir.   
Chief Executive Officer   
CAPIC-ACCPI 
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